PAPILLION GARDEN CLUB February 12, 2019

The meeting was called to order by President, Mike Williams, at 7:01 pm. Mike made the **following announcements**:

Our e-mail list contains some errors and, as a result, the February 5th meeting notice failed when it encountered the errors. Members were asked to check their profile info when checking in

Mike introduced the new Board: Vice President Jackie Mach, Treasurer Sandy Gabel, Secretary Judy Liberty. Sandy requested approval to change the retention of old Treasurer records to 3 years. Approval granted.

We need Garden Walk Volunteers for our May program—see Jackie Mach or Kathy Bokelman.

Annual dues of \$10 should be paid by 3/31/19.

Papillion Garden Club Shirts can be purchased at Lance's, Cedardale & 84th.

Mike Williams was our speaker—his topic SPRUCE UP YOUR GARDEN WITH HERBS. Very interesting and well received.

Committee Reports:

Upcoming events of interest: Spring Affair Plant Sale by Nebraska Arboretum, Lincoln 4/26 and 27

Spring Garden Conference Sponsored by Iowa Master Gardeners at Ameristar Holiday Inn in Council Bluffs on 3/31. Cost \$35.

Joslyn Castle has a Gardening Program in April.

Connie McDonnell sent a get-well card to Cathy Placzek.

Nancy Zaraya reported that 27 members attended this meeting.

Judy Liberty read the Minutes of December's meeting. Minutes approved.

Sandy Gabel presented the Treasurers Report. We have \$2551.99 in our account. The books were audited. Thanks to the Audit Committee.

New Business:

Discussion of ideas for the City of Papillion's 150th Anniversary. Exploratory committee will pursue.

Kathy Bokelman asked if there was interest in doing a bus trip --- enough interest generated for her to pursue.

Sandy provided Valentine's gifts and Door Prizes were provided by John Peterson were distributed.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:22 pm

Submitted by Judy Liberty